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A huge thank you to everyone who helped on the Grandparent Garening afternoons. A special vote of 

thanks to Ian Shaw who attended both afternoons and worked so very hard. We would like to thank 

Fran Marshall, Elaine Smith, Nicola Harmer and John Newton. Their hard work has helped tidy and 

get the school graden ready for the growing season - fantastic! 

The Big Battery Hunt 

The Challenge 

 
- Under the supervision of an adult, children are 

challenged to collect as many used batteries as 

possible during the Easter holidays and put them in 

their recycling box. 
- The box has a handy checklist to help them along 

their Big Battery Hunt journey whilst their 

homework sheets will ensure they are learning as 

they go!  
- Children should ask parents to return batteries to 

the battery recycling tube in their local 

supermarket.   
- Competition slips should be returned to school.  
- Retuned slips will be put into a hat, the winning 

participant to be rewarded with a Duracell Bunny. 

 
We love Alice’s hosepipe hanging basket –  

a great way of using up old garden hosepipe.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Although not found in the garden this upcycled 

video machine has had a new lease of life 

thanks to Sienna and Emily. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A group of children visited Fruit Routes at the Loughborough University. This project is open to all and you can visit                         

the site at any time. We have included a map on the back of this newsletter and recommend a visit. 
http://www.lboro.ac.uk/services/sustainability/biodiversity/fruit-route/ 
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